
Principal report to SAC April 25th, 2024

➔ Maintenance and Safety
◆ Fire drills have been successful since we last met.

➔ Changes to Staffing
◆ Our guidance counselor, Sarah Kilfoy will be returning May
6th .

◆ New Lunch monitor Amy Bishop upstairs
◆ New secretary Lauren Bowes
◆ Retirement of Janice Dean this year
◆ New bus monitor Summer very

➔ School data
School Update

● Current Enrollment: 68 students
● Next year’s enrollment looking strong: We have 4 students registered for Preprimary but

more are expected to register soon.

Academics: Writing is our new focus this cycle of our school improvement plan.

➔ Significant Purchases this year
◆ Flexible seating and classroommaterials
◆ Purchases of outdoor materials for teachers is underway
◆ New storage for Chromebooks a big improvement
◆ Decodable books ( And further rollout coming from HRCE
◆ New LCD projectors mounted in the French room and Art
Room. New one in the cart in the gym. New screen for the
gym purchased with school and HRCE funding. SAC
funding was not needed!

➔ Breakfast Program: Volunteers Amy Bishop, Joan Olivella Lauren
and I are making it a success!



➔ March Break Camp: was a great success with kids and staff giving
great reports

➔ New School Lunch Announcement by the Province: no news as of
yet.

➔ New Attendance Policy
➔ Administration taking charge of PrePrimary
➔ Primary Orientation taking place soon and transitions
➔ Grade 6’s will visit 5 Bridges on May 16th
➔ Level up program though the summer. 5 Graduates this year.
➔ Student Success Survey Upcoming for students
➔ New school level survey for the littles as well

-Requests for spending:
-Schoolwide trip to downtown being planned
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1a2m1czouvnY6OL9E0hWNA0MUBHeHicxp/view?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1JQsFAIxRQqdpLVLjJDmlcC1usLMle4FO/view?usp=drive_link

